THE RICE INSTITUTE HOUSTON, TEXAS DEPARTMENT OF ATHLETICS April 4, 1940 Dr. Forrest C. Allen, Kansas University, Lawrence, Kansas. Dear Doctor Allen: We are handing you herewith a list of expenses of our Basketball Team on their trip to the National Tournament and we would appreciate your early consideration in forwarding payment. We enjoyed the tournament thoroughly and the boys were most enthusiastic about the manner in which the competitions were conducted. We hope that circumstances might make it possible for us to come back in the near future. Yours very truly,

GJ: CW

Rice Institute Athletic Ass'n

Gaylord Johnson

Business Manager of Athletics